THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Department of Transportation
CHRISTOPHER D. CLEMENT, SR. JEFF BRILLHART, P.E.
COMMISSIONER ASSISTANT COMMISSIONER
Her Excellency, Governor Margaret Wood Hassan Bureau of Right-of-Way
and the Honorable Executive Council October 14, 2014

State House
Concord, NH 03301

Re: PETITION ~ Acworth, X-A001(226), 16301

Pursuant to RSA 230:14, attached hereto is a Petition for a hearing on the proposed improvements to NH
Route 123A in the Town of Acworth.

Since the Petition is not for the limitation or control of access, a Commission should be appointed to hold
a hearing, and, if the necessity is found, to layout the new highway at this location.

The purpose of the project is to replace the bridge carrying NH Route 123A over Bowers Brook, (NH
Bridge #113/064 and #13 on NH’s 2013 Bridge Priority List). The proposed improvements will also include the
reconstruction of NH Route 123A extending three hundred (300') feet east and three hundred (300’) feet west of
the bridge. This project may impact historic resources.

The suggested Commission Members were discussed with Executive Councilor Colin Van Ostern on
August 10, 2014.

Suggested Commission:

Joel McCarty, 15 Mechanic Street, Alstead
James McClammer, Jr., 391 River Road, Charlestown
Suzanne Gottling, 173 Lake Avenue, Sunapee

Suggested Budget:

12 work days @ $50.00 = $ 600.00
1000 miles @9$ .56= $560.00
TOTAL = $1160.00

Turnpike toll credit is being utilized for match requirements, effectively using 100% federal funds. Funds are 100%
Federal and made available in the following account: 04 096 096 963515 3054 050 500107.

Respectfully,
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-PETITION-

To Her Excellency, the Governor, and the Honorable Executive Council:

In accordance with RSA 230:14, |, Christopher D. Clement, Sr., Commissioner
of the New Hampshire Department of Transportation, propose that reconstruction of NH Route
123A and replacement of the bridge over Bowers Brook be made to NH Route 123A in the
Town of Acworth at the location given below:

ACWORTH, X-A001(226), 16301
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Route 123A over Bowers Brook, (NH Brldge
#113/064 and #13 on NH's 2013 Bridge Priority
List). The new bridge will be built in the same
location as the existing bridge. The proposed
improvements will also include the reconstruction
of NH Route 123A extending three hundred (300’)
feet east and three hundred (300') feet west of
the bridge in the town of Acworth.

Therefore, in accordance with RSA 230:14, |, Christopher D. Clement, Sr,,

Commissioner of the New Hampshire Department of Transportation, propose that such
alterations be made to NH Route 123A in the Town of Acworth.
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.Ff/ Chrlsto&er Clement, Sr.
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Dated at Concord, N.H. this
130 day of October A.D., 2014.



